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Alleluia! Christ is risen! 

   In the movie, “My Big Fat Greek Wedding,” a man, played by 
West Virginia native, John Corbett, falls in love with a Greek Or-
thodox—and very culturally Greek—woman.  Corbett’s character, 
“Ian Miller,” comes from a vague-ish, W.A.S.P. background; he 

isn’t especially religious or knowledgeable about his own family’s religious history and his family 
doesn’t have any marked cultural traditions.  The woman whom he has fallen in love with, “Tula,” 
on the other hand, is very steeped in religion and the ethnic traditions of her family…including the 
Greek language.  The predictable conflicts ensue when “Ian” asks “Tula’s” brothers to teach him 
something in Greek to say to “Tula’s” parents; taking advantage of the situation, they tell “Ian” to 
say something offensive.  (Which he does.) 

   The point of setting this context is that, at the Easter celebrations, the family greets one an-
other by saying, “Christos anesti!”—Christ is risen!   This is a distinctive way that the Church 
greets one another in the light of Easter: Alleluia!  Christ is Risen!  The appropriate response 
back is “Alethos anesti!”—Truly he is risen!   The response is affirmative and affirming: Christ 
is risen indeed, Alleluia!  Instead of disputing, instead of saying “No!” or “You don’t say!” the 
Church in Faith repeats the glad proclamation: Christ is risen indeed!  Alleluia!  By doing this, we 
approve and reprove Faith among us, one to another.  It is akin to the Sermon, where we hear of 
God’s faithful, loving, and mighty deeds, except we are the Preachers to each other. 

   When we watch a movie, like “My Big Fat Greek Wedding,” we are often asked with which 
character and roles do we most closely identify with, which character and role is closest to our 
values and experiences?  I suspect that, if we are honest, the most common identification that 
Lutherans watching the movie have is with the Corbett charac-
ter, “Ian Miller.”  We have, all too often relaxed in our generic 
“W.A.S.P.” identity (even though we tend not to be truly “Anglo-
Saxon” but Germanic and Scandinavian in our heritage) and 
most of us are not especially “religious.”  But in truth, Lutherans 
are far closer to the Greek characters of the “Portoculis” family 
embodied in “Tula.”  We are family, through Holy Baptism, which 
means we have many meddling aunts, uncles, brothers, and sis-
ters.  We used to have, and in many places still do have, distinc-
tive cultural customs that befuddle others until they are brought 
into the family.  We used to be far more religious than not; learn-
ing the Catechism by heart, and often the first building built in a 
Lutheran conclave was the Church.   We gather for feasts, Bap-
tisms, Weddings, and funerals.  And, like the Greek father in the 
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EASTER FOOD BASKETS—   

 

 

 

We supplied 50 meals to Rock Forge Food 
Pantry! 

Thanks to everyone who helped/donated 

Through a bequest by Mary Rancinger, St. Paul is 
again offering scholarships for half the cost of 
Camp Luther in 2017. Copies of the Camp Luther 
form and the St. Paul scholarship form are avail-
able at the church.  A link to the Camp Luther web-

site is on the church website, listed among the links on the bottom of the 
home page. 

movie, we welcome in new and “strange” (to us) newcomers…albeit awkwardly…making them 
“part of the family” and welcoming them into our peculiar Faith.  So my hope, in citing this (now 
somewhat dated) movie is to encourage us to embrace our peculiar and particular Faith and the 
customs that come with it. 

   So throughout the Easter Season we begin and end our gatherings with the joyous declaration: 
Alleluia!  Christ is risen!  And the response is proclaimed with like joy: Christ is risen indeed!   
Alleluia!    For our Lord Jesus Christ indeed died upon the Cross.  He indeed descended into the 
grave and hell itself.  On the third day he bodily rose from the dead and now lives to die no more.  
Alleluia!  Christ is risen! 

Christ is risen indeed!  ALLELUIA! 

Happy Easter! 
Pr. Jerry Kliner, STS 
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Important Dates  

May 21: Celebration of graduates; last day of Sunday School 

June 4: Pentecost; Confirmation Day 

For Graduates 
Do you know of someone graduating in May or June?  
Please let us know so that we may recognize them.  

High school and up only, please. 

Call the church office 304-599-0620. 

 

Huber Scholarship 

The Huber Scholarship, given by the Huber family in memory of Jennifer Huber, 
is awarded to a high school senior who has been active at St. Paul.   Interested 
graduates should submit a brief essay describing their activities and faith life at 
our church and how they hope to apply their faith to their journey in college. 
 Essays should be submitted to the church office by April 30th.  See Pastor Jerry 
or Brenda Stiles with questions. 

Membership Rolls - seeking information  
How many members do we really have at St. Paul?  The Steward-
ship committee is working to answer this question by updating the 
membership rolls.  The ELCA has a specific process to follow that 
includes contacting people on the rolls who haven’t been around for 
a while to determine their wishes for membership.   

We need e-mail addresses which is the most convenient way to 
contact old members but mailing address or phone numbers will 
work.   
 
Please take a minute to send the committee a way to contact your 
children, siblings, friends, etc who were members here (including 
baptized and/or confirmed as children) who may not have moved 
their membership.   An e-mail address would be easiest, followed by 
a mailing address or phone number.  Please e-mail info to Lisa Mo-
herman at ljmoherman@aol.com.  
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SAVE THE DATE! 

A Might Fortress Reformation VBS is coming!  August  11-13 

Please see Tamara Riegel in the office if you wish to volunteer �

Kroger Community Rewards 
 

St. Paul Lutheran Church receives funds through the Kroger Community 
Rewards program.  It does not cost the customer anything extra. 

Participation is easy … once you have signed in, all you have to do is 
shop at Kroger and swipe your Kroger Plus card! 

Please check that you are enrolled in the Kroger program.  You can check by going online to 
Kroger.com/communityrewards.  You will need to have your Kroger Plus key card available. 

If you have an online Kroger account, sign in.  Then click on “Edit Kroger Community Rewards” 
and choose St. Paul.  Make sure it is St. Paul Lutheran, because there is another St. Paul in Mor-

gantown. 

If you do not have an online account, you will need to create one, using your Kroger Plus card 
number.  Then proceed to “Edit Kroger Community Rewards”. 

 

Important To Know! Sometimes you need to reconfirm your choice of St. Paul! 

Kroger will send you a reminder email, but it’s easy to miss. 

Questions?  Call the church office. 

 

Community Lutheran Partners will be collecting flood relief supplies 
at the 2017 Synod Assembly in Parkersburg to assist with ongoing 

2016 flood recovery.   If you would like to donate, please bring items 
to the church office. 

· Towel sets: Bath towel, hand towel, wash cloth 

· $25 Walmart Gift Cards 
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From the Piecemakers 
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May 7 Jeanne Jeanne 

May 14 MaryLee Gretchen 

May 21 Tamara  Mary H. 

Date Set up Clean up 

May 28 MaryLee Tiffany 

There is no Council report or treasurer’s report this month.  

Council has not yet met in April. 
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Prayer, Praise, and Thanksgiving 
The Prayer List for St. Paul 

 
In The Small Catechism, Martin Luther writes:  The Second Commandment:  You are not to 
misuse the name of your God.  What is this?  Answer:  We are to fear and love God, so that 
we do not curse, swear, practice magic, lie, or deceive using God’s name, but instead use 
that very name in every time of need to call on, pray to, praise, and give thanks to God.  Fol-
lowing this command to call on God’s name in every situation, we list here intercessions to be 
lifted up in the midst of our congregation’s worship. 

 

 

Person for whom we intercede:         For what we are praying: 
Tom Ross          Recurrence of cancer 
Michael Frownfelter         Illness 
Chris Lotspeich         Illness 
Chris Bolyard         Illness 
Michelle Pierce         Lung cancer 
Alex Werkmeister         Illness 
Steve Game          Cancer  
Jackie Wesselschmidt        Cancer 
Debbie Queen         Cancer 
John Erickson         Cancer 
Quinn Williams (infant)        Stage 4 cancer 
Debbie Phillips         Stage 4 cancer 
Diann Craig          Illness 
Dorothy Hood         Medical procedure 
Tyler Moore          Serious injury-auto accident 
Ned Hubbard          Recovery from surgery 
Elaine Huy          Cancer 
Kay VandenBosche         Recovery from surgery 
Brenda Gall          Illness 
Jack Blasingame         Bypass surgery 
Sandra Moherman         Healing 
Vicky Guerra          Heart failure 
Tala Toffle-Goddard         Recovery from surgery 
Kay Lotspeich         Recovery from surgery 
Sherry Fox          Illness 
Rhett Koval (infant)         Preparing for surgery 
     
Justin Kirkpatrick                    
Brian Fox          Stationed in AZ 
 
Wilma Chisler 
Jim Tucker          Parkinsons 
Jim & Liz Martin 
Bill Pierce  
Victoria Sickles 
Thelma Uteg 
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SERVING ST 
PAUL 

May 2017 

 

LAY ASSIS-
TANT 

 

LECTOR 

 

ACOLYTES 

 

USHERS 

 

NURSERY 

 

COUNTERS 

7th 
10:00 AM 

 

J. Lemas-
ters 

 

E. Stiles 

S. Gabbert 

S. Werntz 

J. Kliner 

H. Gillen 

 

K. & G. Kullman 

 

Gillen 

 

S. Price 

B. Stiles 

14th 
10:00 AM 

 

 

M. Haas 

 

S. Price 

 

A. Peters 

G. Riegel 

R. & N. 
Sampson 

 

F. & T. Potter 

 

Metzger 

 

S. Gnegy 

G. Endres 

21st 

10:00 AM 

 

 

S. Woodruff 

 

G. Grosso 

 

S. Peters 

J. Kliner 

L. & L. Bonsall 

 

S. McEwuen 

P. Smith 

 

Kristin Smith 

A. Peters 

 

S. Woodruff 

L. Bonsall 

28th 

10:00 AM 

 

S. McEwuen 

 

S. 
Kirkpatrick 

 

R. Shockley 

H. Gillen 

S. Gabbert 

B. Suder 

 

L. Springer 

A. Metzger 

 

Naumann 

 

S. Kirkpatrick 

M. Ferer 

Reminder:  ALL WORSHIP ASSISTANTS — If you and/or your family have planned 
absences from church, etc. — PLEASE — contact Tamara Riegel at the church office 
(304-599-0620 or  office@stpaulmorgantown.org) 

Reminder: Deadline for June newsletter is May 22 nd !!! 
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The Epistle  is a publication from: 

St. Paul Lutheran Church, Morgantown, WV 

The Rev. Gerald R. Kliner, Jr., pastor 

Office Hours:  Monday-Thursday 9:00—12:00 

Telephone:  (304) 599-0620 

Web:  stpaulmorgantown.org  

Pastor’s Office Hours:  Tues-Thurs 9 am—1 pm  
 Saturday 10 am—noon 

Officers Of The Congregation 

President:  Brenda Stiles 

Vice President:  Laura Bonsall 

Secretary:  Jerry Bouquot 

Treasurer:  Debby Borrelli 

Financial Secretary:  Jeanne Lemasters 
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309 Baldwin St 
Morgantown WV 26505 

Council Members 

Gretchen Endres    Mary Ferer     Dana Fox 

Nancy Atwell     Brian Shockley    Jerry Bouquot 

Laura Bonsall    Steve Gabbert    Brenda Stiles 

     


